

Fairfield Union Music Boosters  
April 10, 2024

Meeting called to order: 6:30 pm

Attendance: Jared Kitchen, Matthew Gregory, Christina Shaw-Bosch, Jill Squires, Jacien Squires, Lorrie Bailey, Matt Bailey, Kim Duemmel, Amanda Barr, Megan Sattler, Jessica Howell

1. Secretary's Report
  - a. Motion made to approve by Jill S., seconded by Kim D.
  
2. Treasurer's Report
  - a. \$33,043.53
  - b. OMEA and CAPA cashed all of their checks
  - c. OU gave us a \$75 donation for the musical; we will cut a check for the music department so it can be correctly added to the musical budget
  - d. Jacien filed tax forms for the year
  - e. Motion to approve made Lorrie B. and seconded by Megan S.
  - f. Detailed financial report available upon request
  
3. Music Department
  - a. Marching Band
    - i. Large group OMEAs did not go as well as hoped, but still proud of the progress
    - ii. Band/Choir concert on May 9th: band 6-7:15 and choir to start at 7:30
    - iii. Working on marching band; gaining twenty seven 7th graders (going into 8th)
    - iv. Working to jump start the Hall of Fame; asking for Boosters to pay for Lifetime Achievement Award at price of \$375.36 (from same company who does current plaques/awards). Motion made to approve up to \$425 for plaque (given price plus shipping) made by Amanda B. and seconded by Megan S.
    - v. Possibly having Kona Ice at band camp?
  - b. Choir
    - i. Large group OMEA went well- no sight reading because adjudicator was ill and they did not replace ; States are at April 20th at 11:20 at Gahanna Middle School West
    - ii. Will post 2024/25 Assembly Singers this Friday
  - c. Middle School
    - i. 7th/8th grade concert is May 8th; choir at 6, band at 7
    - ii. 5th/6th grade concert is May 13th
  - d. Elementary
    - i. Nothing new
  - e. Musical
    - i. Went well; working on editing videos to create best Act 1 and Act 2

- ii. CAPA awards will be all out by the 25th
- iii. Next musical will be announced at Gala

#### 4. Committee Reports

##### a. Fundraising

- i. Programs are about to print for spring; will be starting next year's in June
- ii. Current plan is to keep Craft Show for next year
- iii. Sponsorship-tweaked some of the things on Amanda's proposed form; hope to roll out in May
- iv. Logan's music department does Motors for Music (car show in spring)- may want to consider for future? "Tractors for Tubas"?

##### b. Trailer

- i. All good currently; may need to consider tires soon
- ii. Matt is going to put together a draft of shelving ideas for inside

##### c. Banquets

###### i. Gala

- 1. District has decided to fund dinner for Hall of Fame prior to; FUMA is budgeting \$300 to help with refreshments afterwards (they are doing individual cupcakes)
- 2. Proposing we fund the refreshment part (drinks) and maybe other items: motion made to approve \$200 made by Lorrie B. and seconded by Kim D.
- 3. Will be a required event next year (just encouraged this year)

##### d. Hospitality

- i. Nothing new

##### e. Clothing Sale

- i. Nothing new

##### f. Uniforms

- i. Nothing new

#### 5. Old Business

- a. none

#### 6. Upcoming Important Dates

- a. Gala is May 14th at 7:00 (dinner for Hall of Fame is at 5:30)

#### 7. New Business

- a. FUMA plans to put on band festival in fall of 2025; would like Boosters to do concessions. Can we use the concession stand? Food trucks? (would make much less)

#### 8. Officer nominations:

- a. Proposed slate of officers for 2024-2025

- i. President: Jill Squires
- ii. First VP: Lorrie Bailey
- iii. Second VP: Kim Duemmel

- iv. Secretary: Megan Sattler
  - v. Treasurer: Jacien Squires
- b. Additional nominations?
  - i. none

Next Meeting: May 15th 6:30

Meeting Adjourned: 7:48